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Research Analysis 

 

HB 1839 establishes Service Oklahoma as a separate and distinct agency by removing it from 

OMES. The Office of Management and Enterprise Services and Service Oklahoma may enter 

into an agreement for the transfer of personnel from the Office of Management and Enterprise 

Services to Service Oklahoma. No employee shall be transferred to Service Oklahoma except on 

the freely given written consent of the employee. All employees who are transferred to Service 

Oklahoma shall not be required to accept a lesser grade or salary than presently received. All 

employees shall retain leave, sick, and annual time earned, and any retirement and longevity 

benefits which have accrued during their tenure with the Office of Management and Enterprise 

Services. The transfer of personnel between the state agencies shall be coordinated with the 

Office of Management and Enterprise Services. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 1839, as introduced, allows for Service Oklahoma to be created into its own agency separate 

from the Office of Management and Enterprise Services (OMES). Per Service Oklahoma, this 

measure has no direct fiscal or revenue considerations for the state. 

 

Prepared By: Jay St Clair, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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